

18TH DISTRICT

415 FARNUM BUILDING P.O. BOX 30036 LANSING, MI 48909-7536

PHONE: (517) 373-2406 FAX: (517) 373-5679

E-MAIL, senrwarren@senate.michigan.gov

REBEKAH WARREN

MICHIGAN STATE SENATOR

COMMITTEES:

HEALTH POLICY (MVC) NATURAL RESOURCES, ENVIRONMENT & GREAT LAKES (MVC)

FINANCE

REFORMS, RESTRUCTURING & REINVENTING REGULATORY REFORM

March 28, 2012

City Administrator Steve Powers Larcom City Hall, Third Floor 301 E. Huron St Ann Arbor, MI 48107

Dear Mr. Powers,

I am so very proud to extend my congratulations to the city of Ann Arbor for the recent announcement of a \$37,000,000 loan from the State Revolving Fund.

The revitalization of the West Plant, rehabilitation of the East Plant, a brand new Administration Building as well as other facility upgrades are remarkable efforts towards protecting Michigan's water resources and the public health of the citizens of Ann Arbor. As an Ann Arborite and your State Senator, I recognize just how important these endeavors are to the sustainability of the city and the state of Michigan as a whole. I cannot express my appreciation enough.

Once again, thank you for your service and dedication to our community. Of course, if I can ever be of any assistance, please do not hesitate to contact my office at (517) 373-2406 or senrwarren@senate.michigan.gov.

Sincerely.

Rebekah Warre State Senator 18th District

RLW/et



